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Question:  

a) Notwithstanding the recent appeal against the Full Court finding in the DHS v ACBF 

matter, does the Government have any plans to strengthen the authority of the Department 

to enable policy decisions to be made by the Department restricting trader access to 

Centrepay? 

b) Should Centrepay have a legislative framework to support it? 

 

Answer:  

a) The decision of the Full Court of the Federal Court of Australia on 11 November 2016, in 

the matter of Chief Executive Centrelink v The Aboriginal Community Benefit Fund Pty 

Ltd and Others, confirmed the authority to exclude goods and services from Centrepay.  

As this authority already exists no other changes are planned. 

b) The court’s decision confirmed that the Centrepay scheme is supported by the relevant 

legislation. 

 

 

 

 

 


